
MEMORANDUM 

To: The Honorable Chair and Members 
Pima County Board of Supervisors 

Date: March 29, 2024 

From: Jan Lesh�
County Administrator 

Re: Establishment of the Justice System and Infrastructure Review Committee 

Background 

As noted in my March 4, 2024 memorandum, the Board of Supervisors on February 20, 
2024 discussed a recommendation to establish a commission to conduct both a 
comprehensive review of past criminal justice reform efforts and an assessment of the 
current criminal justice system in Pima County. I said that the purpose of such an 
assessment would be to identify ongoing impacts to the jail population and proven methods 
of reducing those numbers. This would include a review of possible procedural and policy 
changes for both criminal justice and community-based services. 

The March 4, 2024 memorandum noted that the County has actively worked in this space 
since at least 2014 and provided a number of historical documents between 2018 and 2022 
that reported on the various efforts. Most notably, the County Administrator established in 
2018 the Pima County Criminal Justice Reform Advisory Commission (Commission) to serve 
as a technical advisory committee to advise the County Administrator and conduct a 
comprehensive review of the existing Pima County criminal justice systems. The effort was 
designed to review sentencing structure, sentencing practices, community supervision, use 
of alternative incarceration, and community engagement. This review was followed by 
specific tasks ranging in complexity from reviewing the impact of sentencing guidelines upon 
Pima County's criminal justice system, the county jail capacity, community supervision 
resources, judicial operations and law enforcement responsibilities, as well as studying the 
full existing statutory provisions as to their uniformity, consistency and adequacy. 

Ultimately, this Commission was to make recommendations to the County Administrator 
regarding policy and budget considerations for each criminal justice agency or department of 
the County. The Commission was also tasked with making specific findings and 
recommendations regarding the organization and structure of the County criminal justice 
system and the operation of any component of the system subject to statutory and 
constitutional restrictions. This Commission ran from 2018 to 2020. County criminal justice 
stakeholders submitted recommendations to the Commission for review (included in my 
March 4, 2024 memorandum materials); however, the onset of the pandemic in early 2020 
interrupted the Commission's work. It is now appropriate for a new group to be created to 
not only carry on the initial work done by the Commission, but to also incorporate the 
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